
Question on Notice 

No. 2207 

Asked on 29 November 2016 

 
 
MR BOOTHMAN ASKED THE MINISTER FOR POLICE, FIRE AND EMERGENCY 
SERVICES AND MINISTER FOR CORRECTIVE SERVICES (HON M RYAN)― 
 
QUESTION: 
 
With reference to previous Question on Notice No. 1214 of 17 June 2016 and a potential 
suitable location at Saville Road, Upper Coomera, Lot 156 on SP244715, which has been 
relayed to the department and which I believe can be divided with the eastern section to 
remain as community use and the western section as a new Rural Fire Station—  
 
Will the Minister advise on what progress has been made to relocate the Coomera Valley 
Rural Fire Brigade to this location or alternatively a location which meet the needs of this 
critically important community service? 
 
ANSWER: 
 
I am advised that Queensland Fire and Emergency Services and the Public Safety 
Business Agency continue to investigate all options to achieve the best possible outcome 
for the Coomera Valley Rural Fire Brigade and the local community. 
 


